
 
-The online content scheme under Part 9 of the Bill should be removed as it is not 
related to issues of online safety and is likely to harm the livelihood of sex 
workers, adult media performers and adults-only businesses. 
 
-The role of the eSafety Commissioner should be to focus on non-consensual, 
abusive and harmful content and not imagery of consensual sexual activity 
between adults. 
 
-Removing all educational material will remove all educational safeguards for 
new people entering into any Kink communities and will undo decades of hard 
work to empathise that No kink play should take place without Consent from 
both Parties.  
 


